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TO:

Honorable Mayor Water B. Duke, III


Honorable Vice-Mayor Albert Jones


Honorable Commissioner Patricia Flury


Honorable Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte


Honorable Commissioner Bobbie Grace



FROM:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
DATE:

April 9, 2013
SUBJECT:
County’s MSTU Offering for Emergency Dispatch Services

The Manager’s Office has kept the Commission apprised over the past few years of Broward County goals and actions to establish a Regional Communication System and a funding method to pay for it.  In 2010, I advised the Commission that we may need to budget $500,000 in preparation of paying additional communication charges. Currently, all emergency dispatch for Dania Beach is handled by the Broward Sheriff’s Office under the contracts for police and fire services.
At the end of March, Broward County developed and conceptually proposed establishing a Municipal Services Taxing Unit (MSTU) to fund emergency dispatch costs. This MSTU has been offered to municipalities who may wish to voluntarily approve adoption of, and annual participation in, this County MSTU. The City is undoubtedly paying for a portion of dispatch services already. 
The creation of this new MSTU is only now being rapidly developed by Broward County.  The County does not yet have this initiative in complete and final form and its operational impacts are uncertain. The County’s public hearing on their ordinance creating the MSTU is planned for April 23rd.  Cities may choose to join the MSTU through: 1) creation and approval of a local Ordinance and 2) execution of an Interlocal Agreement with Broward County (as yet not developed).  The deadline for cities to opt in to this new County MSTU is May 10th.
The County MSTU proposes to allocate 40% of County emergency dispatch costs toward municipalities with the remaining 60% of costs funded directly by Broward County.  The County’s estimated maximum millage for participation in the MSTU is .17 mills – or about $440,000 annually based on a present City property value of $2.6 billion. According to the County, if the City does not join the MSTU, the Sheriff will raise the City’s contract price with BSO to capture 100% of the cost.
The late and continuing development of this County MSTU initiative leaves the Administration uncertain whether this emergency dispatch funding method – or any separate funding mechanism outside the City’s contracts for Police and Fire services – would be beneficial to Dania Beach and its residents.  However, to preserve the City’s option to learn more about the County’s developing MSTU without compromising the May 10th County deadline for participation, the attached City Ordinance has been prepared for Commission consideration on first reading at tonight’s meeting.
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